
Supporting Rep 1 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: >  
Sent: 25 October 2024 22:32 
To: PublicprotectionNorth <PublicprotectionNorth@wiltshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: Support for Licence Application PR202409-519804 
 
[You don't often get email from  Learn why this is important at 
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ] 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I am the Artistic Director of the Corbridge Chamber Music Festival in Northumberland, an annual 
event which is now in it’s 26th year. I have worked with Jess Gould for a number of years on this 
festival and throughout she has demonstrated true professionalism in her approach to help run it . It 
is a classical music event which attracts audience from all parts of the United Kingdom, but especially 
serves the people from the local area. Over the years we have built up a close relationship with the 
residents living close by and their involvement with the festival has developed over the years to the 
point where many young people have gained experience helping to run it, at the same time as 
bringing business and income into the village. I am fully in support for the proposed event to take 
place, to be run by Heartwood Events and to be granted a licence. I’m convinced there will be many 
benefits for the local residents of the area both culturally and financially. 
 
Knowing Jess in a personal and professional capacity I have no doubt that the festival will fully 
comply with the four objectives in regard to gaining the licence for the Thoulstone Park Premises. 
 
Thank you for considering my representation and I hope you will look on this application favourably. 
 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
Joint Artistic Director of Corbridge Chamber Music Festival 
 

Teilo Street Cardiff 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:PublicprotectionNorth@wiltshire.gov.uk
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification


Supporting Rep 2 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: >  
Sent: 25 October 2024 21:45 
To: PublicprotectionNorth <PublicprotectionNorth@wiltshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: Support for Licence Application PR202409-519804 - Thoulstone Park, Chapmanslade 
 
 
Dear Wiltshire Council Licensing Team, 
 
I am writing to express my strong support for the premises licence application for Thoulstone Park. 
As a frequent visitor to the park, along with my family who reside nearby, we greatly appreciate the 
natural beauty and thriving wildlife it provides. 
 
My support for this application is based on several key factors, directly aligned with the licensing 
objectives: 
 
Prevention of Crime and Disorder: Heartwood Events, with whom I have had the opportunity to 
work, has a proven track record of producing and managing public events safely and efficiently. Their 
extensive experience ensures robust security measures are in place to prevent crime and disorder at 
their events. 
 
Public Safety: The Event Management Plan comprehensively covers essential safety aspects, 
including ingress, egress, incident response, security, and on-site communications. I am confident 
that these in-depth plans, combined with Heartwood's management expertise, will ensure high 
standards of health and safety for all attendees. 
 
Prevention of Public Nuisance: I have personally observed the professionalism and meticulous 
planning by Heartwood Events in managing site layouts to effectively contain noise within the event 
boundaries. Their detailed strategies minimize any potential disturbance to local residents. 
 
Protection of Children from Harm:  Based on the thoroughness of their event management practices, 
I am confident that Heartwood Events will implement strong measures to ensure the protection of 
children attending their events 
 
Most importantly, the directors' commitment to building long-term relationships with the local 
community demonstrates their dedication to positive community involvement and collaboration. 
This aligns with the ethos of responsible and community-focused event management. 
 
I am thankful to the council for considering this application and am hopeful for a positive outcome 
that will bring substantial benefits to our community. 
 
Thank you for your attention. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

Hillside Road 
Winchester 
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Supporting Rep 3 
 
From: >  
Sent: 25 October 2024 20:18 
To: PublicprotectionNorth <PublicprotectionNorth@wiltshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: Support for Licence Application PR202409-519804 - Thoulstone Park, Chapmanslade 

 
Dear Wiltshire Council,  
 
I am writing to express my support for the Licence Application PR202409-519804, which, if 
granted, would mean a new family-friendly festival of arts, music and culture in Chapmanslade. 
I am a resident of Frome, and often spend time in Chapmanslade visiting friends, local 
businesses and parks. I am also an enthusiastic festival attendee, along with my young family, 
and feel confident that the festival organisers applying for this licence will - if granted - do 
everything necessary to ensure a professionally run and safe event, as well as enhancing local 
culture and providing local employment.  
 
Responding to the licensing objective of public safety:  
I know the applicants personally, and know that they have many years of  experience in 
delivering large scale events, working alongside professional security companies and in 
partnership with local organisations and people to ensure that events are safe and well run.   
 
Responding to the licensing objective of prevention of public nuisance: 
The applicants are experienced in managing noise, given their long professional history of 
working in the production of large scale events. They know what to do to minimise noise - such 
as the careful arrangement of sound systems around the site - and will take these requirements 
seriously. It is their hope that this new festival will become a regular, annual event that adds to 
the cultural richness of the area and becomes a much-loved part of the community calendar, 
so they have not just a legal requirement, but a personal desire to minimise disruption for local 
residents and make this a positive addition to the calendar for everyone - residents and 
businesses alike.  
 
Responding to the licensing objective of protecting children from harm: 
The festival is aimed at local families, so has the wellbeing of children and young people at its 
core. As well as being experienced professionals with years of experience producing events 
involving children and thorough knowledge of the considerations that are necessary when 
working on events for children, the applicants are themselves parents, and so are deeply 
immersed in the local parenting community and know what that community wants and needs. 
It's clear to me that their objective is to produce something of value for local families, which 
should be commended and encouraged. They will safeguard children by programming age-
appropriate activities, in collaboration with local musicians, activity providers and play leaders. 
They will work with trained personnel, and ensure that all necessary risk assessments, method 
statements and DBS checks are completed.  
 
Thank you for considering my support of this application. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

Lewis Crescent  
Frome  
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Supporting Rep 4 
 
From:  
Sent: 26 October 2024 08:33 
To: PublicprotectionNorth <PublicprotectionNorth@wiltshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: Support for Licence Application PR202409-519804 - Thoulstone Park, Chapmanslade 

 

Hello, 
 
My name is and I am a resident of Warminster and frequently visit 
Chapmanslade.  
 
I am fully supportive of the application, PR202409-519804, and am confident that the 
organisers (Heartwood Events) have a long history of producing and managing public events 
safely, and are experts in managing noise and disruption to the local communities that they 
operate in.  
 
In addition, I strongly believe that the premises will safeguard children by strictly monitoring 
age-related activities, employ trained event and security personnel, work closely with local 
authorities (police) and ensure that local children's charities will benefit from the initiative.  
 
In conclusion, I would urge you to consider this application favourably and thank you for 
considering my support. 
 
Kind regards, 

 
Orion Close 

Warminster 
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